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MEMORANDUM

TO: LAW FACULTY
FROM: LEO M. ROMERO, DEAN. ‘
DATE: October 19, 1995

SUBJECT: FACULTY MEETING

Faculty Meeting Agenda
Monday, October 23, 1995
Dean’s Conference Room

4:00 p.m.
1. Approval of Minutes of October 9, 1995, Faculty Meeting
2. Dean’s Report
3. Computer Support for Faculty - A short demonstration of PC

capabilities will be followed by a discussion of the Law
School’s planned transition from VAX services to PC
services.

4. New Business
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October 23, 1995

Faculty Meeting Minutes
School of Law
Room 2406, 4:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Anspach, Blumenfeld, DuMars, Ellis, Fort, Fritz, Gill, Gonzales, Hall,
Hermann, Kovnat, Martinez, Montoya, Moore, Norwood, Occhialino,
Rapaport, Romero, Scales, Schwartz, Sedillo Lopez, Taylor, Valencia-Weber,
Wolf

Student Representative: Kelly Alexandre

ABSENT: Bergman, Browde, Desiderio, Gomez-Palacio, Hart, Kelly, MacPherson,
Mathewson, Sielstad, Simmons, Winograd, Zuni

The meeting was called to order by Dean Leo Romero.

After proper motion and second, the minutes of the October 9, 1995, meeting were approved
as distributed.

Dean’s Report:

Professor Rob Schwartz has been named the inaugural Arthur Grayson Distinguished Visiting
Professor of Law and Medicine at Southern Illinois University for the 1996-97 academic
year.

Dean Romero reported that the Distinguished Alumni Achievement Awards Dinner, held
October 20, 1995, was well attended; the total attendance was 369, including 18 members of
the Law School faculty.

The Law School has been notified of an award of $45,000 from the Hatton W. Sumners
Foundation for a series of three symposia to be held in the 1996-1997 academic year. The
three symposia will be on Water Law, Tribal Tax, and Children’s Advocacy.

The New Mexico Hispanic Bar Association, the Barra y Colegio de Abogados de Ciudad
Juarez, the Universidad Autonoma de Ciudad Juarez, and the U.S.-Mexico Conflict
Resolution Center are presenting a seminar entitled, "Encuentros: A Meeting of Mexican
and U.S. Attorneys." This seminar will be held November 2, 3, and 4, 1995, in Ciudad
Juarez, Mexico. Professors Antoinette Sedillo Lopez and Scott Taylor are listed among the
U.S. Faculty for the seminar.

Professor Margaret Montoya participated as a panelist in the Hispanic National Bar
Association/Latino Law Professor Annual Conference in San Juan, Puerto Rico.



The Simms Lecture, given by Professor Peter L. Arenella, will be held Thursday,
November 2, at 7:30 p.m. in the Nursing/Pharmacy Lecture Hall.

The Indian Law Symposium, "Unique Issues in Teaching Indian Law and Developing Indian
Law Clinics," will be held on November 16, 17, and 18, 1995. The first day of the
symposium will be at the Pueblo of Isleta. Days two and three will be at the Indian Pueblo
Cultural Center.

Professor Barbara Bergman announced the Faculty Curriculum Discussion Dinner following
the Faculty Meeting in the Dean’s Conference Room.

Computer Support for Faculty:

Professor Mike Norwood, Director of Computer and Technology Services, demonstrated the
capabilities of the personal computer and discussed the planned transition from VAX services
to PC services.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Margare/ A. Banek
mb



